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The SAC Subcommittee on Genre/Form Implementation submitted two proposals to the MARC Advisory Committee (MAC), and started 2 new projects since the Annual Conference in June 2016. 
· MARC Proposal no. 2017-02 recommends to add $i, $4 and $3 to the MARC field 370 (Associated place) in bibliographic as well as in authority MARC records. The purpose of this proposal is to relate more accurately the connection between a geographic place and the resource described in the MARC record. The proposal was discussed at the ALA Midwinter meeting of MAC and was endorsed for consideration and final approval by the MARC Steering Group, with the provision of some clarifying rephrasing.  

· MARC Proposal no. 2017-03 recommends to add $i, $4 to the MARC field 386 (Creator/Contributor Characteristics) in bibliographic as well as in authority MARC records. The purpose of this proposal is to fully describe the relationship between the creator or contributor attributes and the resource being described in the MARC record. This proposal was also discussed at the Midwinter meeting of MAC, and was endorsed for consideration and final approval by the MARC Steering Group, with the provision of some clarifying rephrasing.  

· After ALA Annual 2016 Rosemary Groenwald submitted a proposal to Library of Congress Policy and Standard Division (PSD) suggesting to incorporate a thesaurus of video games genre/form terms in the corpus of the Library of Congress Genre/Form Terms (LCGFT). While waiting for a response, Rosemary edited a document describing the charge and the project’s plan for a working group. The SAC Subcommittee asked Rosemary to be the Chair of the Video Games GFT Working Group (Video Games WK). Composed of 8 members, the Video Games WK spent the past three months working intensely on a list of terms, using authoritative web sites on video games sources. The group then selected a final list of 150 terms. Before ALA Midwinter 2017, this January, the Video Games Chair received news from PSD that they have approved to incorporate Video Games GFT to the larger LCGFT vocabulary, with the caveat that this project may take a long time before its official start. Meanwhile the Online Audiovisual Catalogers group (OLAC) has expressed interest in sponsoring the publication of a Video Games GFT thesaurus. The SAC Subcommittee Video Games WK must now make a choice, though the preference is that the video games genre terms be incorporated in the LCGFT vocabulary. While pondering on the two options the Video Games WK will proceed to work on the development of authority records for all the 150 terms selected for the final list.  


· At ALA Annual 2016 The SAC Subcommittee asked Casey Mullin to lead the Working
Group on Full Implementation of the Library of Congress Faceted Vocabularies. During the fall and as Chair, Casey formed a Working Group on Full Implementation (WGFI) with six members, and wrote a charge for the group, outlining the development of the project. 

The WGFI has produced a comprehensive white paper titled A Brave New (Faceted) World: Towards Full Implementation of Library of Congress Faceted Vocabularies. The essay introduces the history and the purpose of the newest vocabularies LC Genre/Form Terms (LCGFT), LC Demographic Group Terms (LCDGT), and LC Medium of Performance Terms (LCMPT). It identifies all the issues that relate to the hindrances to a full implementations of all three faceted vocabularies, and advocates for the indispensable development of a training plan. Furthermore the essay identifies possible solutions for a full scale application of all these new faceted vocabularies. The white paper is virtually addressed to the Library of Congress, to the Program of Cooperative Cataloging and to OCLC and Vendors of Integrated Library Systems. It is now in its draft version and has been submitted to SAC with the purpose of seeking an initial feedback. SAC members have offered very valuable comments at the SAC Meeting held in Atlanta on January 22. The white papers will now be discussed within SAC GIFS for further comments and adjustments. It will then be sent to external consultants, before editing the final version which will be re-submitted to SAC for approval.    
